
The Jesuits are the Illuminati – Bill
Cooper

Milton William “Bill” Cooper was an American conspiracy researcher, radio
broadcaster, and author known for his 1991 book Behold a Pale Horse. I bought
a paperback copy of this book in Chicago in 1997. I consider Bill Cooper one
of my heroes. He’s a great American patriot who served in two branches of the
US military, the Air Force and then the Navy where he worked in Naval
Intelligence. He was killed by gunfire on November 05, 2001. I believe he was
purposely taken out by the ruling elite and died a martyr for his message.

This is from his radio broadcast The Hour of Our Time. He answers a question
from a telephone caller named Peter about the relationship of the Jesuit
Order with the Illuminati.

Transcript

Bill Cooper: Well we’re back, and I forgot your name if you even said it.

Peter: Peter.

Bill Cooper: Peter, okay!

Peter: All right my second question is that, we know that Adam Weishaupt was
originally from the Jesuit Order.

Bill Cooper: That’s correct.

Peter: But my question is is…

Bill Cooper: Where’s the Jesuit Order from?

Peter: Well, is it connected and controlled by the Illuminati, freemasonry,
or is it an arm of the Catholic Church?

Bill Cooper: Well, let me tell you how this happened. In Spain long before
Weishaupt was ever even born there was a branch of the Illuminati from the
Middle East called the Alumbrados. It means Illuminati. The head of the
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Alumbrados in Spain was a man named Ignatius Loyola who was arrested by the
Inquisition. And before they could torture him he used his influence with
very powerful people to beg an audience with the Pope. He was granted the
audience. He crawled in on his knees. When the door opened after this
audience, he walked out on his two feet with a piece of paper in his hand, a
Papal Bull, which gave him the authority to start a new order called the
Society of Jesus, the Jesuit Order. He was to be the head of this order, and
he was given dispensation and immunity from arrest or prosecution from all
governments, all authorities, all religious orders save one, the Pope
himself. To become the head of the Jesuit Order has become known as the Black
Pope. They wield tremendous power. They are Marxist in nature, practice
liberation theology, they have been involved in revolutions and disorder and
chaos and all kinds of things throughout the world. Does that answer your
question?

Peter: No, not exactly. Are they in compitition then with the Illuminati?

Bill Cooper: No, they are the Illuminati!

Peter: They are the Illuminati?

Bill Cooper: Absolutely.

Peter: Okay, that answers it. Thank you very much.

Bill Cooper: You’re welcome. And thank you for calling. That was a good
question.

Silent Weapons for Quiet Wars

I do recognize this document, based upon the document’s own admission, as a
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formal Declaration of War by the Illuminati upon the Citizens of the United
States of America. I acknowledge that a State of War exists and has existed
between the Citizens of the United States of America and the Illuminati
aggressor based upon this recognition.

Rare William Cooper Interview in Text
and Audio

Milton William “Bill” Cooper (May 6, 1943 – November 5, 2001) was an American
conspiracy researcher, radio broadcaster, and author known for his 1991 book
Behold a Pale Horse, in which he warned of multiple global conspiracies.

William Cooper is one of my heroes. I read his book, Behold a Pale Horse. He
tried to save America from the evil forces that are taking over the nation. I
believe the current government reaction to the pandemic is just one more step
by the elite to prepare the world for a one world government.

This YouTube will probably be taken down someday, but the text below will
continue on for a while longer. How long? As long as the Internet remains
free. And as long as I am alive on earth and can afford to pay the $210 a
year for the hosting and $20 a year for the domain name.
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William Cooper

The government encourage the manufacture and importation of military firearms
for the criminals to use. This is intended to foster a feeling of insecurity
which would lead the American people to voluntarily disarm themselves by
passing laws against firearms. Using drugs and hypnosis on mental patients in
a process called Orion, the CIA inculcated the desire in these people to open
fire on schoolyards, and thus inflame the anti-gun Lobby. This plan is well
underway and so far is working perfectly.

The middle class is begging the government to do away with the Second
Amendment. Well it’s just one other manifestation of the Nazi Gestapo police
state which is taken over this country. What angers me most is the stupidity
in the vast herd of American sheeple out there. They think they know
something and they don’t even know the planet they’re on to tell you the
truth!

Behold a Pale Horse: Well actually I wrote it over a period of years back
beginning in the early 80s and continuing up into about 88. I finished it I
believe in 89 and I may have added a couple of things in 90 and then it was
published in December of 1990. I have no idea it’s been the number one
underground bestseller of all time with no advertising whatsoever. And people
sell it on the street corners in New York City. Barnes and Noble had to take
it off the shelf in their New York City bookstore because it’s — by their own
admission — it’s the most stolen book in their inventory.

Yeah, every prediction that I ever made has come true, except for one. That
was only because I had not realized that they had gone as far as they have.
And that prediction that I was wrong about was that Manuel Noriega could not
be tried in American courts and sentenced to an American prison as he was the
head of a sovereign nation and thus had diplomatic immunity, just like anyone
he would into our country to represent his country. And of course that
certainly proved that no one in the world is safe now in the encroaching New
World Order, and they can go after anybody they want to including the
President of the United States if they want to! And the Americans don’t
understand it. They think we can go after somebody, the head of a foreign
country, but we’re still safe. Well, we’re not safe. Nobody’s safe anymore.

Well, either Americans are gonna wake up and they’re gonna stand up in unison
and and take up arms and challenge the federal government to step back within
the boundaries of the Constitution, or there’s going to be a civil war in
this country. The only alternative to that is total enslavement of the entire
human race on a global scale, because that’s where this is going.

This is all about a one-world totalitarian socialist government. It’s about
destroying all existing nation-states, destroying all existing religions save
the religion of those who are bringing this about which is the secular
humanist socialist religion. The people whose ancestors came to the new world
to escape religious persecution in the old world stood and watched the Branch
Davidians burn, including all of their children, all of their women. And they
cheered and said that it was it was because they were a bunch of religious
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fanatics. I heard Christians say that. I heard Orthodox Jews say that. I
heard Baptists say it. I heard Catholics say it. And to their shame, I have
to tell them that they are not religious moral people! They are stupid
ignorant sheeples who are on the verge of enslavement, and they’re going to
deserve exactly what they get. I have no sympathy for them whatsoever
anymore. I used to. I used to cry big alligator tears for them in their
ignorance, and I used to do everything I could to wake them up. I’ve drawn my
line in the sand and I’m gonna do what’s right by God, and I don’t give a
damn who cares or who likes it or who doesn’t, even if it means I have to die
on my own my doorstep. (And that’s exactly what happened to him!)

Not only will I not come in, but if the civil war has to start right here, it
will. I am NOT a tax fraud or a tax cheat. I pay all legal lawful and
constitutional taxes which I am required to pay. I have never defrauded any
bank or any person in my entire life. And I will protect my rights with the
tools given to me by the Founders in case it should ever come to this. And if
the rest of the sheep will want to proceed into the Pens and get sheared, and
then continue up the ramp to the slaughter, that’s their business. No matter
what happens here, I win.

Why do we have to look at the Communists? It’s happening right here in the
United States. It has been for quite some time. The only ones that have
reached the public eye are the Weaver family and the Branch Davidians in Waco
Texas. But it’s happened on a large scale all across this country in every
state. It usually is contained at the local level.

And one of the indications that you will know that I’m right is that you
haven’t seen what’s happening here on any of the major news networks and
you’re not going to. Because I’ve taken a stance documented in the law. I
posted it on my web page. I have stated that I am a portion of the
unorganized militia of the state of Arizona in the United States of America
for many years. And that my stance is well grounded. I’m right, I have a
right to do what I’m doing. And anybody that comes up here and tries to
encroach upon my rights, or take away the protection of the Constitution from
me and my family, is going to get a bullet.

But the truth is, the policeman came right out of the community where the
sheeple live. Why would anybody think that they’re going to be any smarter
than the rest of the animals out there? Well it’s absolutely true. He is a
big exception. There are only about three sheriffs in the entire country who
know what their authority is, and have they have the guts to take a stand.
This is the only Police Chief that I’ve ever heard of who’s taken the proper
stand.

So if you want to know if they’re going to go along with it, yeah they’ll go
along with it to get their little paycheck. See they sold their country out
for what $20,000 a year? $30,000 a year? That’s pretty cheap isn’t it? And
maybe they’ll get a retirement check in 20 or 30 years. Then they sold their
whole country out. They sold their children’s futures. They sold their
grandchildren’s future and a great grandchildren whom they haven’t even seen
yet.



Well in the first place you’re wrong in your premise. They don’t think at
all. That’s why commercials are 30 seconds long. That is the attention span
of the average American sheeple. They can’t think beyond 30 seconds. That’s
why no American company, or business, or group, plans ahead for about two or
three months. And that’s why we’re getting beat by the Marxist socialist
communists because they have five-year plans, ten-year plans, 15 year plans,
twenty five-year plans, and fifty year plans. And they stick with them.

Either the American people are going to become slaves within just a few
years, and it’s going to be an enslavement like nobody can even dream of, and
it’s going to extend worldwide, and we’re the only people that can stop it,
because we’re the only people in the world still who have the capability and
the arms to be able to stop it. Or, there’s going to be a civil war which
will last between five and 15 years to restore constitutional Republican
government and freedom and liberty worldwide.

I don’t want it to happen either ever since I saw the plan back in 1971 and
72 when I was on the intelligence briefing team for (unintelligible, it
sounds like “sink back suite”) to bring about one-world totalitarian
socialist government. And when I saw that the United States was behind the
whole thing … this is not coming from without! The United States created the
United Nations, States, created the European Union that has just been formed,
aces acting as the world’s police force right next with his headquarters in
Washington DC, stated and evolved policy of the United States government to
create world government over the ashes of all sovereign nations and existing
religions around this world. When I saw that plan while I was in the Office
of Naval Intelligence on the intelligence briefing team, the commander in
chief the Pacific Fleet. It’s what Behold a Pale Horse is all about! (Laughs)
That’s what’s in that book.

This is the first 9 minutes of the video. Please listen to the video to get
the rest until I take the time to finish proofreading the rest of the text.

My opinion of William’s Cooper’s stance on the use of firearms

For the record, I do not subscribe for an individual citizen acting alone (as
William Cooper did the day he was killed), without the support and presence
of the local authorities, to draw a firearm against federal authorities!
Remember Waco. It’s my hope that citizens as a group supported by local state
/ county / city government including the local police force would oppose the
federal government in the case of blatant violations of the Constitution,
including a show of force with firearms if the situation requires it, and
especially if the public was is danger by said action of federal authorities.
A show of force is a deterrent. Force is the only thing a tyrannical
totalitarian regime understands. God forbid it should ever come to that.



The Knights of Malta and the New World
Order

The following are excerpts from “Behold a Pale Horse” by William
Cooper taken from chapter two, “Secret Societies and the New World
Order”

The Knights of Malta is a world organization with its threads weaving through
business, banking, politics, the CIA, other intelligence organizations, P2,
religion, education, law, military, think tanks, foundations, the United
States Information Agency, the United Nations, and numerous other
organizations. They are not the oldest but are one of the oldest branches of
the Order of the Quest in existence. The world head of the Knights of Malta
is elected for a life term, with the approval of the Pope. The Knights of
Malta have their own Constitution and are sworn to work toward the
establishment of a New World Order with the Pope at its head. Knights of
Malta members are also powerful members of the CFR (Council on Foreign
Relations) and the Trilateral Commission.

The goal of the Council on Foreign Relations is a New World Order. George
(Herbert Walker) Bush is a member of the CFR. Knights of Malta play a
powerful role in this scenario. In the 1930s General Smedley Butler was
recruited to help take over the White House. He was told that he was needed
because of his general popularity with the military. General Butler blew the
whistle and named several prominent Americans as part of the plot. At the top
of the list was John J. Raskob, who was a founding member of the U.S. branch
of the Knights of Malta. He was board chairman of General Motors. He was, at
the time, the U.S. Treasurer of the Knights of Malta. Congressional hearings
were held to investigate the plot, but none of those named, including Raskob,
was ever called to testify and nothing ever came of the hearings. Although
you will find this in the Congressional records, you will NEVER find it in
ANY history book anywhere.
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It is significant that the Iran-Contra episode has many similarities to the
1930s plot. William Casey was a member of the Knights of Malta. William
Casey, with the help of Vice President Bush, Anne Armstrong and Donald Regan,
caused the President’s Foreign Intelligence Advisory Board to be emasculated
so that Bush, Casey, North and others could carry out their dirty deeds
without oversight. They had also developed a plan to suspend the Constitution
of the United States and were preparing to implement the plan when they were
caught. These facts emerged from the hearings but were suppressed by the
committee chairman, Senator Daniel Inouye of Hawaii. You must understand that
tremendous power was involved in both attempts to overthrow the United States
Government.

William Casey was the Director of the CIA. He was a member of the CFR. Casey
was a Knight of Malta. He was the head of Ronald Reagan’s political campaign.
He was head of the Securities and Exchange Commission. During the Nixon
administration he was head of the Export-Import Bank.

Casey arranged financing for the Kama River truck factory in the Soviet Union
with 90% of the funds guaranteed or furnished by the U.S. taxpayer. This
factory built military truck and tank engines for the Soviet Army. It was,
and may still be, the largest factory in the world and could produce more
heavy trucks than all U.S. factories together. I believe Casey was murdered.

The first U.S. Ambassador to the Vatican was William Wilson, a Knight of
Malta. His appointment was probably illegal and, for a fact, was highly
unethical. Wilson could not possibly have represented the U.S. when his
allegiance was sworn to the Pope.

Knight of Malta Myron Taylor was President Roosevelf s envoy. Knight of Malta
John McCone was President Kennedy’s envoy and he was also the Director of the
CIA during the early ’60s. A former mayor of New York City, Robert Wagner,
was President Jimmy Carter’s envoy. Frank Shakespeare replaced William
Wilson. Frank Shakespeare is a Knight of Malta, and so it goes. President
Reagan spoke at the annual Knights of Malta dinner.

The Knights of Malta ALL have diplomatic immunity. They can ship goods across
borders without paying duty or undergoing customs check. Does that ring any
bells? In any case, that is power.

The Knights of Malta is held up by a backbone consisting of nobility. Nearly
half of the 10,000 members belong to Europe’s oldest and most powerful
families. This cements the alliance between the Vatican and the “Black
Nobility.” The Black Nobility is mostly the rich and powerful of Europe. The
head of the Black Nobility is the family that can claim direct descendancy
from the last Roman emperor. Maybe now you can see that things are beginning
to fall into their proper place. Membership in the Knights of Malta entails
obedience to one’s superior in THE ORDER and ultimately to the Pope.
Therefore, a U.S. ambassador who is also a member of the Knights of Malta
faces a conflict of interest. Why is this fact ignored? President Bush
appointed Knight of Malta Thomas Melledy to the post of U.S. Ambassador to
the Vatican.



The Vatican has founded the Pope John Paul II Center for Prayer and Study for
Peace at 1711 Ocean Avenue, Springlake, New Jersey, in a man- sion
overlooking the ocean. The mansion was given to the New York Archdiocese by
the estate of Elmer Bobst, who died in 1978. He was a multimillionaire and
chairman of Warner Lambert Company. Richard Nixon was a frequent visitor.
Directors of the Center were Kurt Waldheim, former Secretary General of the
United Nations and ex-nazi war criminal; Cyrus Vance, former Secretary of
State under Carter and member of both the Council on Foreign Relations and
the Trilateral Commission; Clare Booth Luce, a dame of the Knights of Malta;
and J. Peter Grace of W.R. Grace Company, who is head of the Knights of Malta
in the United States. The Center was set up by the Vatican as a part of the
Pope’s new peace plan, which will bring the world together (see my paper “The
Secret Government”). The Center has two roles: (1) Educate Catholics and
their children to accept the New World Order. (2) Provide residence for the
world-peace-solution computer and an ongoing study for peaceful solutions to
any future problems which may endanger world peace. The com- puter is hooked
to the world capitals via satellite. All nations have agreed to relinquish
sovereignty to the Pope and submit future problems to the computer for
solution. Of course, this will not go into effect until the New World Order
is publicly announced. I believe that the New World Order was born in secrecy
on January 19,1989. Now you know.

Acquaint yourself anew with the teachings of Jesus. Compare his teachings
with the tenets of the Illuminati and then compare it with the following. The
Vatican has stated at various times that “the Pope is for total disarmament;
the Pope is for elimination of the sovereignty of the nation states; the Pope
is also stating that property rights are not to be considered true property
rights. The Pope believes that only the Vatican knows what is right for man.”


